

Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Minutes
Thursday 12th August 2021
Attendees: Community Councillors: Eileen Virtue, Helen Blackwell, Frances Cassidy, Paul Cassidy (Chair), Peter Breslin
Cllr Rebecchi
Andrew Bell – Resident
Malcolm MacArthur – Resident
Sgt Laura Stewart – Police Scotland

Caroline Cargill – Resident 

Alistair Montgomery – Resident

Stuart McMillan MSP

1 Chairperson’s welcome:

Paul Cassidy welcomed all to the meeting
2 Apologies: 
Councillor Gerry Dorian
Community wardens

Ronnie Cowan MP
3 Police Matters and Community Wardens Report:  
Sgt Stewart presented the Police report – 210 incidents were reported since the last report.
40 of these were from Station Road and the Marina area in Inverkip and related to anti social behaviour.

12 calls were related to the caravan park

8 calls were for various reasons including quad bikes and various domestic matters.

There were 27 crimes reported of which 12 remain undetected. The two which were highlighted were:

· Two suspicious males in a garden in Hazel Walk Wemyss bay who made off in an old transit van

· Theft from a motor vehicle at Spey Road while the owner walked their dog

Anti social behaviour:

Helen and Paul have attended the taskforce meetings facilitated by Stuart McMillan.

Weekly meetings are taking place with other agencies regarding tackling the anti social behaviour – the police have spoken to a number of licensed premises regarding alcohol deliveries to places other than homes. 

HB confirmed that Crimestoppers leaflets had been received.

Stuart McMillan repeated the offer of his office helping in delivering the Crimestoppers leaflets

British Transport Police (BTP) reported that there were very few calls from the area about issues on the trains – the public are encouraged to use the anonymous text number 61016 to report anything. Peter Breslin mentioned that it is impossible to call as there is only the text number available.
BTP – Stuart McMillan said he was keen to follow up with them regarding lack of resources with the Scottish Government.

Cllr Rebecchi – asked why the guards on trains do not report the behaviour. There is CCTV and so it is known where the groups get on and off.

Caroline Cargill asked if any ASBO’s had been issued as it would be interesting to know this information. Caroline also asked if there whether special constables were actively recruited -  the answer is yes. 
Caroline mentioned that the beach leavers at night are heading to Spey Road playpark where they continue to make noise and create disturbance. The Police said that they have had calls about this and the area is on their action plan.
4 Minutes of Last Meeting:
Proposed by Eileen Virtue and seconded by Frances Cassidy.

Matters Arising: 
Based on the results of the traffic survey the community council will write to Transport Scotland and inform them of the survey in relation to the reduction of the speed from 60 to 40 mph. 

Ardgowan Road resurfacing planned for next year
Dog Bin – additional bin requested for marina area – no progress HB to follow up with IC

Rubbish Bin at Inverkip Beach – discussed again. Cll Rebecchi outlined issues with access to place the bin and empty it due to it being on private land. Caroline Cargill mentioned the Communications and Engagement Groups desire to work with the community council to progress this.
Questions remain regarding who needs to give permission for the bin. Cllr Rebecchi mentioned he had been in contact with the Marina, the Estate and the house builders. This issue is going round in circles with nobody prepared to do move this forward.
Peter Breslin expressed his frustration as a community councillor about the time taken to progress this. 
5  SECRETARY’S REPORT / CORRESPONDENCE: 
Nothing for discussion. 
6 Planning Matters:
EV mentioned that there was information in the news about the Ardgowan Distillery.

We have sought advice on a matter that was raised at the meeting, regarding a possible planning application,  We have since been asked to keep this confidential and after discussion the decision of the community council is that there is no further action which we can take at this time. If and when a formal planning application is made this will be discussed fully.
7 Roads Pavements and Lighting:
PB advised that the Ardgowan Crescent lights are now off and thanked Cllr Rebecchi for following that up.

Inverkip Main Street Junction – Stuart McMillan  has discussed this with Inverclyde Council and it is thought work would begin on the traffic lights Q1 of 2022
8 Treasurers Report:
Balance is £3996.72
9 Village Funding:
No update

10 AOCB: 
Meetings to remain virtual for the moment – any bookings will be cancelled.

Post Office and Wemyss Bay – due to close. The Spar do not want it but the Post Office is keen to retain a sub post master locally. Other sites may be possible eg Co Op, Sainsbury’s, Pharmacy etc? The community council will write to Post Office in support of retaining a local service.

11 Date of next meeting:
2nd September 2021 - Zoom
ACTION LIST

	MEETING
	ITEM
	WHO
	PROGRESS

	10/6/21
	Traffic Survey – write to Transport Scotland
	CC
	

	8/421
	Bus to Gourock
	Eileen to follow up
	

	8/4/21
	Additional dog waste bins in Marina area
	HB can take to Communication and Engagement group to follow up with Alan Walker
	outstanding

	12/8/21
	Undetected crimes – updated on FB
	HB
	Done

	12/8/21
	Crimestopper Leaflets to be delivered
	All
	Marina area complete

	12/8/21
	Rubbish Bin for Inverkip Beach – meeting to be arranged with all parties to come to a decision
	Cllr Rebecchi and CC
	

	12/8/21
	Post office – letter of support to be written
	CC
	

	
	
	
	


